To the Honourable the Members of the House of Assembly in Parliament Assembled:

Petition Title:	Additional Pedestrian Crossing on Shepherds Hill Road, Eden Hills	
Background:	We draw the attention of your Honourable House to the great risk to pedestrians, including school students, and in particular the year seven children from Eden Hills Primary School - who are younger than previous high school students, of crossing Shepherds Hill Road to access Blackwood High School and Karinya Reserve. The pedestrian crossing near Witunga Botanic Garden serves people coming from the east, however, those coming from the west often don't use the crossing as it requires substantial back tracking. Instead, young people cross this increasingly busy road at less safe locations, endangering themselves and others.	
From:	Residents of Eden Hills and surrounding suburbs.	
Request:	Your petitioners request that your Honourable House will urge the Government to take immediate action to install a pedestrian crossing west of Northcote Street to allow pedestrians, particularly students approaching Blackwood Primary and High Schools and Karinya Reserve, to safely cross Shepherd's Hill Road.	

Name	Signature	Suburb